
Rock Chip Reporter
APRIL/MAY 2014

Far West Lapidary & Gem Soc. Inc.
P.O. Box 251, Coos Bay, Oregon

State Rock: Thunderegg Gemstone: Sunstone
Bird: Western Meadowlark Flower: Oregon Grape

Nickname: Beaver State
Motto: She Flies With Her Own Wings

ROCK CHIP REPORTER
FARWEST LAPIDARY& GEM SOCIETY, INC.
P.O. Box 251, Coos Bay, OR. 97420-0026



The "Rock Chip Reporter" is the official publication of the FARWEST LAPIDARY & GEMSOC. INC...
This organization is affiliated with the American Federation of Mineralogical Soc.; Northwest Federation of

Mineralogical
Soc.; Oregon Council of Rock and Mineral Clubs. The FARWEST LAPIDARY & GEM SOC. INC.

was incorporated August 17,1962.

2014 OFFICERS

President: Terry Innes 541-396-5722 e-mail: terrinnes@gmail.com

Vice President : Karl Granzow 541-808-4936 e-mail: kg@sueandkarl.com
Secretary: Anita Harris 751-1980 957 Stillwater Coos Bay OR 97420
Treasurer: Judy Henson 572-2257 1421 Spruce St Myrtle Point OR 97458
Board Member: Pat Ames 982-4568 1465 Village Pines Ct, Coos Bay, OR
97420
Board Member: Roger Gary 572-2968 55529 Brady Myrtle Point OR 97458
Board Member: Marty Slechta 759-3610 P.O. Box 301 Lakeside OR 97449
Federation Director: Don Innes 54416 Arago-Fishtrap Rd Myrtle Point OR 97458
Oregon Council: Don Innes email: doninnes.innes20@gmail.com

2014 COMMITTEES

Delegate NWFMS: Roger Gary 541-572-2968
Sunshine: Karyn Ogl 396-5147 1010 N. Juniper Coquille OR 97423
ShowChairman: Don Innes / Terry Innes
Telephone: Sarah Slechta / Glenda Hadden
FieldTrips: RogerGary
Librarian: Veneita Stender
Program Chair Karl Granzow 808-4936 1025 Nye Ct., Lakeside, OR 97449
Workshop: Terry Innes / Karl Granzow
Refreshments: See Sign up Sheet
Bulletin Editor: Sue Granzow 541-808-4934 e-mail: rockchipreporter@gmail.com

MEETINGS:meetings are held at 7:00 p.m. on the first & third Tuesday of each month (except December) at the Faith
Lutheran Church, 2741 Sherman Ave., North Bend, OR., the meeting on the first Tuesday is a business meeting. The meeting

on the third Tuesday is a social meeting.
WORKSHOPS

2nd and 4th Tuesday each month at Sherman address---5:30pm to 8:00pm?

DUES:Membership dues are $15 per year for one; $20 per year for a couple or family. Dues are due in December.
(However you will do our treasurer a favor if you pay them in November.)

BULLETIN: The bulletin "Rock Chip Reporter" is mailed free to all members. The aims of this club shall be the study of
lapidary, mineralogy, geology and the locating and preserving of mineral Specimens.

We are not responsible for the authenticity of information in articles accepted for publication in this bulletin ,nor are the
Opinions expressed herein necessarily those of the editor, officers of the club, or members of the club. Permission to reprint

material from this bulletin is given freely provided proper credit is given.

BRING A FRIEND TO AMEETING - VISITORS ARE ALWAYSWELCOME

WE VALUE NEWMEMBERS
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Vice President’s Notes
Just a few reminders:

We are still looking to fill some showcases for our show in August. If you would like to
display any of your items, be sure to sign up at one of our meetings.

We are also needing some more demonstrators at the Coos Bay Library on May 31. We
will be removing our display from the North Bend Library on May 1 and moving it to the
Coos Bay library, where it will stay for the month of May. It has been at North Bend the
entire month of April. I hope some of you took the time to go and check it out. If you
have anything you would like to add to the display, please talk with Terry or Pat Ames.

Terry previously announced that our club is looking for one 14-inch and one 15-inch tire
and rim for the club trailers.

Also, Celeste Brose announced that the Lakeview club has moved their gem show to the
17th and 18th of May.

The Roseburg show will be on May 3rd and 4th. They have changed their dates this year
and their show is much earlier in the year.

The workshops have been busy with some classes going on. I have no one using the
faceting machine right now, so if you want to learn, let me know. I would love to teach
you!

Just a reminder that the stone for show and tell at the first meeting in May ( the 6th ) is K.
Bring rocks that start with that letter.

Also remember that we will have a swap table at our annual picnic. Date to be announced.
Bring all those things you have always wanted to get rid of.

Soon we will need to have a work day at the ranch to sort and clean rock for our show.
Please try to come and help. We always need more hands.

From the Editor: I am always looking for stories/articles from our club members. This
is YOUR newsletter. If you have something you would like to contribute, please have it
to me no later than the 15th of the month for the following month’s newsletter. For
instance, this is the April/May newsletter. If you have something to contribute to the
June newsletter, have it to me before May 15. You can send your input via email to:
rockchipreporter@gmail.com, or you can give it to myself or Karl at a meeting or
Workshop.

mailto:rockchipreporter@gmail.com,
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Secretaries Minutes - Meeting Notes for March 4, 2014

President Terry Innes called the meeting to order on March 4, 2014 at 7 p.m. on the
ground floor of the Faith Lutheran Church in North Bend. The meeting opened with the
Flag Salute. There were twenty-six members and one guest in attendance. The guest
was Wendy Anderson invited by Craig and Connie Cooley.

Terry asked Judy Henson for a treasurer’s report.

Terry announced that the club needed a new sunshine chairperson. Debbie McPherson
and Connie Cooley volunteered to co-chair the position. Terry also asked members to
sign up to bring meeting treats.

Terry reminded members of the North Bend Library displays for the months of April and
May. Materials to be included can be brought to either Terry or Sue Granzow. Don
Innes reminded members to label their items.

Roger Gary, field trip chairman, announced that he had spoken with a BLM
representative who assured him there would be no restrictions to a field trip to Roger
Mountain near Lebanon. A trip will be planned when the weather settles.

Anita Harris asked if members felt that an educational class to understand our web site
would be useful. Such a class might teach us how to use the site and navigate the links
along with learning how we can contribute articles and pictures to the site.

Linda Barr gave a progress report on the Reedsport show scheduled for the third weekend
in July.

Terry announced that sign-up sheets were on the table for a show theme and for display
cases for our show. Judy noted that Farr’s True Value donated two $25 gift certificates
for our show.

Pat Ames reported that she is working with the Coos Bay Library to do another club
demonstration. Several dates in May and June are available and the club selected May
31st.

Terry reminded members that we had trouble with trailer tires last year. Judy made a
motion that we buy two new tires and rims, one for each trailer. Roger seconded the
motion. After discussion the motion passed.

Karl reminded members to bring rocks that begin with the letter “J” to next month’s show
and tell.

Respectfully submitted, Anita Harris, Secretary
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Secretaries Minutes - Meeting Notes for April 1, 2014

President Terry Innes called the meeting to order on April 1, 2014 at 7 p.m. on the ground
floor of the Faith Lutheran Church in North Bend. The meeting opened with the Flag
Salute. There were thirty-seven members present.

Terry thanked Debbie McPherson for doing a great job on the club Facebook page and
Karl Granzow for his work on the web site.

Terry asked Judy Henson for a treasurer’s report and Anita Harris to read the minutes of
the previous meeting.

Roger Gary asked members for ideas on potential field trips.

Terry gave a show report. Don reminded members that we need to take one evening to
fill the children’s rock bags. We will need to sort and clean rocks.

Bill Hendrickson announced that there are still two or three more display cases to fill for
the Reedsport show.

Sue Granzow reported that the display the North Bend Library looks pretty good and will
remain there until the end of April when it will be moved to the Coos Bay Library.

Terry reminded members that the demonstration day at the Coos Bay Library will be May
31st. He will report on what time we can get in to set up at the next meeting.

Celeste Brose reported on a very successful Sweet Home Show with 1200 adults and 400
children in attendance.

Sue told members that several newsletters were undelivered because of incorrect
e-mail addresses. She asked members to notify her of e-mail address changes.

Many members shared their specimens of jade and jasper during show and tell for the
letter “J”.

Respectfully submitted, Anita Harris, Secretary

Fun facts about Tourmaline: Tourmaline occurs naturally in some form of every color,
and some of them are popular enough to have their own names, including the ruby-red
tourmaline known as rubellite and a pretty blue-green tourmaline called indicolite.

Did you know when tourmaline is rubbed, it can become statically charged and attract
lint, dust, or small pieces of paper? It’s sometimes referred to as “the electric stone” for
that reason; this characteristic is related to the properties of pyroelectricity and
piezoelectricity.
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April Birthstone: Diamond
Diamond is the hardest substance known to man, and one of the most valuable. A diamond is so
hard that nothing can scratch a diamond except another diamond. This stone comes in many
different colors, both natural and irradiated. Diamonds also come in many different grades.

FL diamonds are flawless and show no blemishes or inclusions when they are examined by a
skilled/experienced grader under 10x magnification.

IF diamonds are internally flawless, showing no inclusions and only insignificant blemishes
under 10x. Normally what separates IF from FL stones can be removed by minor re-polishing.

VVS (very very slightly included) grade diamonds contain minute inclusions that are difficult
for even a skilled grader to locate under 10x.

VS, very slightly included, diamonds contain minor inclusions ranging from difficult to
somewhat easy to see.

SI diamonds are slightly included and contain noticeable inclusions which are easy to see under
10x magnification.

I grade diamonds are imperfect and contain inclusions which are obvious to a trained grader
under 10x magnification, and these inclusions can often be easily seen face-up with the unaided
eye. These inclusions seriously affect the stone’s potential durability, or are so numerous they
affect transparency and brilliance.

Usually the purchase price of a diamond is based on the “4 C’s”, which are: Cut, whether the
stone was cut to maximize sparkle, Color, the “whiteness” or lack of color of the stone, Clarity,
based on the tiny natural identifiers found in the stone, and Carat weight, the weight and
reflection of the stone’s size.

Diamonds promote strength of character, purify and strengthens the brain, nerves, sensory
organs and blood vessels.

APRIL BIRTHDAYS

Happy Belated Birthday to:

4/2 Bill Daffron
4/16 Vernon Ray
4/18 Heather Barton
4/18 Sarah Parten
4/19 Michelle Shull
4/28 Kelley Argenta
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May Birthstone: Emerald

Emerald is a green variety of the beryl family. It is one of the rarest members of the beryl
family and most highly prized of all the gems. On the Mohs’ scale of hardness, the
emerald ranks 7.5 to 8. It is more fragile than other varieties of beryl however, because it
is more brittle and under more stress from fractures resulting from the violent geologic
conditions under which it formed.

The highest quality emerald has the color of fresh young green grass, possibly with a very
faint blue tint. Flawless emeralds are so rare that they are immediately suspect; thus,
“flaws” have come to serve as “fingerprints” of genuineness..

Colombia is known for its intensely rich, vivid-colored emeralds. Although Colombia is
one of the most important sources, other sources include Afghanistan, Brazil, India,
Pakistan and Russia.. A new emerald discovery in the U.S., in North Carolina, has
produced some major crystals with fine color and clarity, and may provide an important
new source of fine emerald.

Because of the popularity and value, emerald imitations are abundant - including glass.
Fine synthetic emeralds are being produced that are indistinguishable from the natural
stones. They not only look like natural emerald in the outward appearance, but the
internal characteristics can so closely resemble the natural, that it is sometimes necessary
to send the stone to a major gem-testing lab to determine whether it is natural or
synthetic.

As well as being the birthstone for May, Emerald is also the 20 year wedding anniversary
stone. It is believed that emerald promotes harmony and justice. It helps with diseases
of the eyes, heart, intestines, headaches and epilepsy.

MAY BIRTHDAYS
Happy Birthday to:
5/2 Celeste Brose

5/2 Cindy Swertfager
5/3 Kathy Cooley
5/3 Bill Ice

5/6 Ron Wrights
5/17 Larry Bjerke

5/21 Carolyn Cronberger
5/23 Edie Mousel
5/27 Marty Slechta






